THE FOREIGN SERVICE
OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

U.5. INFORMATION AGENCY
December 3, 1965.

ATIONS TO

é]o Amerioan Gonsulate General
APO New York 091C8

Dear lr. Cooper,

Thank you for your informative report of November 25, 1965,
relating to reception of the VOA Medium Wave transmitter of the

Munich Relay Station operating on 1196 Kc during the period 0815
to 0830 CET.

This will acknowledge and confirm the accuracy of your
observation. The transmitter is located near Ismaning, Germany
(a2 suburb of Mmich), it was operating with 300 KW power output,
using a four-tower antenna array, being energized at that time
in a non-directional configuration.

This is the only VOA Medium Wave Transmitter operating in
Germany .

Your letter has been forwarded to our Washington Headgquarters
with my request that a VOA QSL card be provided for your files.

Yours very trunly,
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Bdward F. Burgeni /
Relay Station Manage

lMr. Ernest R. Cooper, Editor
National Radio Club

438 East 21st Street
Brooklyn, New York 11226





